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June 2020 
 
Dear parents and guardians of English Language Learners (ELLs), 
 

The New York State Department of Education and your child’s school have enacted 
significant policy changes over the past few months that will be in effect during COVID-19 
school closures. Please know that these changes and any future adjustments are made with the 
interest of your ELL child in mind, and that ensuring safety and equity are key considerations 
when guiding educators to change your child’s learning plan. Remote learning (with technology 
and/or with other mailings and resources from your child’s teacher) would not be possible 
without your support. Thank you for all you have done and continue to do for the rest of the 
school year, over the summer, and into the 2020-21 school year to support us through this 
transition. 

 
 Since you are partners in helping your child with school, we recognize your role is even 
more crucial during distance learning due to COVID-19 closures. Below are some of key 
changes that we would like you to know about: 
● It is important that you stay in touch with your child’s school, so you know the latest 

updates to your child’s education plan. Please continue to call, email, or communicate with 
online applications to ensure that your child continues to progress in academics and 
language. 

● If you need help with finding technology tools for accessing food bank resources, online 
learning, or any other support for your child or your family, please contact your school so 
they can connect you with these vital resources. 

● Schools will continue processes to register and identify the services your child needs. This 
may occur over video conference, phone calls, or email.  

● Please make sure the school has your updated contact information so that you receive 
important information quickly. 

● All teachers are responsible for providing the supports needed for success. Different 
educators may reach out to you with information on the needs of your child. 

● Summer school has been moved to online instruction, according to Governor Cuomo’s 
decision, to ensure that students are safe. 

● As of the current time, at the start of the 2020-21 school year, all ELLs will be placed at 
their current English proficiency level (Entering, Emerging, Transitioning, Expanding). 
This will ensure that ELLs will receive the appropriate support for their language needs to 
begin the 2020-21 school year. 

● Schools should be in communication with you to share any updates on how ELLs may 
demonstrate language progress for the 2020-21 school year. Upon registering your child, 
you provided information about the language in which you would prefer to receive this 
information. Schools should continue to utilize translation and interpretation resources to 
ensure that you receive the information. 
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For additional resources, please see your local community-based organizations listed by region 
here: http://www.nysed.gov/bilingual-ed/guide-community-based-organizations-immigrants 
 
Also, the New York State ELL Parent Hotline is available to all parents. Staff and resources are 
available to support communication in ten languages. The Hotline provides parents, guardians, 
and caregivers of ELLs with information about their rights and services for their children under 
New York State Commissioner’s Regulations Part 154.  For more information or if you have a 
specific inquiry regarding your rights or services for your child, please contact the Hotline via 
telephone at (800) 469-8224 or via email at - 
https://research.steinhardt.nyu.edu/metrocenter/ellparenthotline   

 
Thank you again for all you do to support the success and growth of your child. Stay safe and 
well. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The New York State Regional Bilingual Education Resource Networks (RBERNs) 
 

New York State Language RBERN (Statewide)  
New York University Metro Center 
726 Broadway – 5th Floor 
New York, NY 10003 
Tel: (212) 992-6730 
Website:  http://steinhardt.nyu.edu/metrocenter/rbern/  

Mid-State RBERN at OCM BOCES 
Mailing address: PO BOX 4754, Syracuse, NY 13221 
Located at: 110 Elwood Davis Road, 
Liverpool, NY 13088 
Tel: (315) 433-2664 or 2610 
Website:  http://www.ocmboces.org/rbern 
 

Capital District RBERN at Questar III BOCES 
10 Empire State Boulevard 
Castleton, NY 12033 
Tel: (518) 477-8771 
Website:  https://rbern.org/  
 

Mid-West RBERN at Monroe 2 - Orleans BOCES 
3599 Big Ridge Road 
Spencerport, NY 14559 
Tel: (585) 352-2790 
Website:  https://www.monroe2boces.org/mid-westrbe-
rn_home.aspx 
 

Hudson Valley RBERN at SW BOCES 
450 Mamaroneck Avenue 
Harrison, NY 10528 
Tel: (914) 345-8500 
Website:  https://www.hudsonvalleyrbern.org/ 
 

Long Island RBERN at ESBOCES Islip Office Center 
379 Locust Avenue 
Oakdale, NY 11769 
Tel: (631) 218-5175 
Website:  https://www.esboces.org/lirbern 
 

New York City RBERN at Fordham University 
441 E. Fordham Road, Bldg. 2536 
Hughes Avenue (Off Campus) 
Bronx, NY 10458 
Tel: (718) 817-0606 
Website:.https://www.fordham.edu/info/21065/nysnyc
_regional_bilingual_education_resource_network 
 

West Region RBERN at Erie I BOCES 
355 Harlem Road – Building C 
West Seneca, NY 14224 
Tel: (716) 821-7546 
Website:  https://www.rbernwest.e1b.org/en/index.aspx 
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